NALC Branch 111

Minutes of the regular Union Meeting December 14, 2017

Convened at 6:33

age of Allegiance by Mike Simonsen

Roll by Kimberly Mortensen

Minutes of the November meeting have been prepared, distributed and posted, they will be filed for future reference, called by the chair **Reading of the Correspondence** by Kimberly Mortensen

Application for Membership by Lance Henrie

• Faqymu Too, Brett Tiedman, Charisse Scott, Rebecca Barnett, Jithame Hitinui, Jason Hanley, Scott Rickard, Ryan Hollister, Kirsten Torres, Luis Maco Vizcarra, Daniel Cervantes-Moreno, Cameron Chynoweth, Yael Lopez

John Beaumont, LPO from Headquarters was here to address the members regarding LCPF and how it is used as well as how E activist is being replaced by the app for I phones and smart phones

MDA excused

Food Drive excused

LCPF by Monte Jones excused

Organizer by Jay Reupena excused

Legislative by Chad Mortensen

- Dale Cox; AFL-CIO President is retiring as he won his race and is now a Murray City Council member. There will be a party here at the union hall December 20 from 2-5, he has always been here for us and has helped us get meetings with our legislators, as well as to get letter carriers on the AFL-CIO board.
- Jenny Wilson, candidate for Orin Hatch's senate seat was here, she discussed her labor background and her service on the Salt Lake Community Council.
- Will be organizing fundraisers for LCPF such as horseshoe tournaments and poker runs.

Trustees Chad Mortensen

Met last night, it can be hard to balance conventions and RAPS.

MBA Compensation Terry Ehlers

• There a bill introduced in the house which would disqualify ergonomic injuries, it was pulled within hours due to the backlash

Health Benefits Jimmy Kerekes

• Open season ended last Monday including for the flex spending plan. CCAs have 60 days to sign up after being converted.

Sharla Groves for the election committee reported; there are two different totals as 17 ballots were withheld improperly, those were counted tonight; the results are President; Mike Wahlquist, Vice President; Lance Henrie, Treasurer; Mike Madsen, Secretary; Steve McNees, Director of Retirees; Jeff Asay, Health and Safety; Christopher Zambos, MBA & Compensation Terry Ehlers, Trustees, Chad Mortensen, Kirk McLaughlin & Joan Larsen.

Retirees by Jeff Asay

A 2% COLA is effective now and will be reflected in your January check

Treasurer by Mike Madsen

• The new budget will be proposed at the next meeting, if there is something you would like to see included in the budget the next meeting is when to do it.

Vice President by Lance Henrie

We are at over 1065 grievances for the year so far.
 In Orem the new management has unilaterally denied all union time for the remainder of the year.

President by Michael Wahlquist

- The elite team has now moved to Orem. There will be a labor management meeting tomorrow. Management has determined that there will be no union time for the remainder of the year. Amie Gallo has been assigned to handle 17 31 grievances.
 - Christmas can be a depressing time of year, Clark Richards cards are available his number is 801-908-0542 and you can call 1-800-4you
- John Zambos asked that an IRS tax scam be mentioned scammers are calling claiming to be the IRS

Special Orders none



LETTER CARRIER POLITICAL FUND

By making a contribution to the Letter Carrier Political Fund, you are donating so voluntarily with the understanding that your contribution is not a condition of membership in the National Association of Letter Carriers or of employment by the Postal Service, nor is it part of union dues. You have a right to

refuse to contribute without any reprisal. The Letter Carrier Political Fund will use the money it receives to contribute to candidates for federal office and undertake other political spending as permitted by law. Your selection shall remain in full force and effect until cancelled. Contributions to the Letter Carrier Political Fund are not deductible for federal income tax purposes. Federal law prohibits the Letter Carrier Political Fund from soliciting contributions from individuals who are not NALC members, executive and administrative staff or their families. Any contribution received from such an individual will be refunded to that contributor. Federal law requires us to use out best efforts to collect and report he name, mailing address, occupation and name of employer of individuals whose contributions exceed \$200 per calendar year. Any guideline amount is merely a suggestion, and an individual is free to contribute more or less than the guideline suggests and the Union will not favor or disadvantage anyone by reason of the amount of their contribution or their decision no to contribute.